## Mole Creek Progress Association

Representing the community with Magic above and below!

Newsletter Issue 2 2020 Mole Creek Community Garden

According to Wikipedia; "A community garden is a single piece of land gardened collectively by a group of people.

11 Community gardens utilise either individual or shared plots on private or public land while producing fruit, vegetables, and/or plants grown for their attractive appearance.



Around the world, community gardens can fulfil a variety of purposes such as aesthetic and community improvement, physical or mental well-being, or land conservation."



The Mole Creek Garden was first established in 2017. It has rapidly grown into a vibrant space. It has been a collaborative project between Deloraine House, the Mole Creek Progress Association and the Mole Creek Primary School.

From the initial community engagement, identifying the user group needs, and the construction phase, with in-kind buy in from the

Mole Creek community, this project has been a fabulous success, and due to its location, and the people involved has become a self-sustaining project.



In the last reporting period, we had 28 garden volunteers/users not including the students from the Mole Creek Primary School.



A grant was recently secured, through Relationships
Tasmania, to build a library/
pantry out the front of the garden and a pizza oven within the garden for communal garden gatherings.

If you would like to know more about what is happening at the Mole Creek Community Garden check out the

Facebook page or contact the Community Garden Project Officer Tanya King via email <a href="mailto:communitygarden@delorainehouse.com.au">communitygarden@delorainehouse.com.au</a> or phone 0409 452 642

PO Box 226, Mole Creek, Tasmania 7304

mcpa@molecreek.net

President – Trudy Richards Deputy President – Sharon Corvinus-Jones Secretary – Susan Meure Treasurer – Teena Blair